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Mr. Mike Kaiser  OCD-SW-12-194 
Omni Waste of Osceola County, LLC 
1501 Omni Way 
St. Cloud, Florida 34773 
 
 Osceola County – SW WACS # 89544 
 J.E.D. Solid Waste Management Facility 
 Class I – Cell 8 Construction 
 Approval of Certification of Construction Completion – Cell 8 
 
Dear Mr. Kaiser: 
 
The Department has completed the review of the certification of construction 
completion for Cell 8 construction at the J.E.D. Solid Waste management Facility.  The 
documents reviewed which describe the details of the Cell 8 construction include the 
following: 

• “J.E.D. Solid Waste Management Facility, Construction Quality Assurance 
Certification Report, Construction of Cell 8,” submitted by Weaver Boos 
Consultants Southeast, LLC.  The report was dated March 30, 2012.  The cover 
letter transmitting the Report was dated April 9, 2012.  The Certification form 
was signed and sealed on April 9, 2012.  The package was received by the 
Department on April 11, 2012.   

• “J.E.D. Solid Waste Management Facility, St. Cloud, Florida, Cell 8 Construction; 
Response to “Review of Construction Certification Report”,” submitted by 
Weaver Boos Consultants Southeast, LLC.  The report was dated and received 
May 9, 2012.  The revised Certification form was signed and sealed on May 9, 
2012.   

 
Based upon the review of the above reports, the site inspection on March 22, 2012, the 
corrective actions taken regarding the intercell berm liner termination design, and the 
certification by the Professional Engineer of Record, the Department concurs that the 
construction of Cell 8 has been completed and is substantially consistent with plans and 
specifications approved in DEP Permit No. SC49-0199726-020.  Financial assurance for  
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Cell 8 has been demonstrated as documented by the Department on November 28, 2011.  
Therefore, as of the date of this letter, Cell 8 is hereby authorized for the acceptance of 
waste. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Kim Rush at (407) 897-4314 or by e-mail at 
kim.rush@dep.state.fl.us. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
_________________________ 
For:  F. Thomas Lubozynski, P.E. 
Waste Program Administrator 
 
 
KR 
 
cc:   
Jeffrey D. Schaffer, P.E. – Weaver Boos Consultants Southeast, LLC, 
jschaffer@weaverboos.com    
Caroline Shine, FDEP Air Program, caroline.shine@dep.state.fl.us  


